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This season we saw an amazing total of 159 registrations which is an increase of 14 athletes  

from the previous season. Of these athletes, 67 of them were new members to  

our club. This is an increase of 14 athletes from last season.  
 

New registrations occurred across the age groups however the majority were for tiny tots (28 

registrations). 
 

The majority of our registrations occurred prior to the beginning of the season, and 

registrations continued throughout the whole season. 
  

We capped tiny tots numbers at 25 this season, based on feedback from prior seasons. The 

plan to have an enforced cap in ResultsHQ/Timing Solutions wasn't able to be automated due 

to the requirement to cap the numbers by age. The tiny tots covers two different age groups 

of 4 and 5 year olds and it was not possible to predict the distribution of ages, so it required 

close monitoring  as the registrations approached 25. We ended up slightly over numbers, 

and started to keep a waitlist however, we understand that all tiny tots who enquired with 

the club were either able to register or were welcomed to attend a trial session. We ended 

up with 30 tiny tot registrations. 
  

Our athlete age group breakdowns are as follows:  

o Tiny tots – 30 athletes 

 o U6s – 26 athletes 

 o U7s – 14 athletes 

 o U8s – 23 athletes 

 o U9s – 10 athletes 

 o U10s – 16 athletes 

 o U11s – 11 athletes 

 o U12s – 13 athletes 

 o U13s – 7 athletes 

 o U14s – 3 athletes 

 o U15s – 2 athletes 

 o U16s – 3 athletes 

 o U17s - 1 athlete 

  

We look forward to another great season in 2023/2024 where we hope to continue to 

encourage young local athletes to join our club.  

 

Leah Karszniewicz 

MLAC Registrar – 2022/2023 


